
	 	 Greetings!!!	 	 	 	 	 	 	 November 20, 2024


	 We know it’s not quite time for our next prayer letter, but we had some exciting news 
regarding the purchase of the property we’d mentioned in our last letter that we couldn’t wait 
to share. 

	 Praise be to God!! He has worked out the details so that we’ve been able to purchase 
that property. We’ve signed on the dotted line, so to speak, and will be moving in in the next 
couple of weeks. Thank you so much for praying about this and for those that have let us know 
that they’ll be sending gifts to go towards this purchase. This has been a MASSIVE help and 
blessing!!! 

	 Already, as we’ve gone about our business in town, people are talking about this. They 
are very interested that this well-known piece of land will now be a Baptist church. The 
feedback has been overwhelmingly positive. With many people sharing that they look forward 
to visiting, and many others admitting that they know they really need to start going to church. 
Please, please pray that God would continue working in their hearts. We love visitors, but more 
than that, we desire that they would come, week after week, and if they’re not saved, to get 
saved, and grow in their walk with the Lord till that relationship is the “real-est”, truest thing in 
their lives. 

	 God opened the door to an amazing opportunity this past Sunday afternoon. Tropical 
Storm Sara hit Central America and caused a quite a bit of flooding. The river just down the hill 
from the new church property rose till it was 30 feet over the bridge. This, of course, draws 
people to come and watch it rise. I set up some canopies and BBQ’ed some sausages we had 
at home from the pigs we’d raised, and hung out “down by the river” for several hours. We got 
to talk to sooooo many people, and let them know of the church that would be starting just 200 
feet away. (don’t worry, the property itself is on top of the hill and is in no danger from the river 
rising). I couldn’t have dreamed up a better outreach opportunity if I’d tried. Please don’t 
misunderstand, my heart hurts for those who were more seriously affected by the flooding and 
we did what we could in bringing fuel and so on, but God does promise to work things for His 
Glory, and I believe on Sunday, He used a flooding riverbank for the furtherance of the Gospel. 
Praise the Lord!!!


	 For His Glory, 

      Dan and Tracy Dinsmore

           Psalm 150:1-6


